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Ordinance 728 
 
One of our officers during the course of duty ruptured and tore his Achilles tendon.  The 
recovery time for particular injury can be as long as one year.  This will put a significant 
amount of pressure on the department as we have just started a new calendar year and the 
employees have training, vacations and other items that will make it difficult to schedule 
proper coverage in the community.  In talking with Marshal St John he has proposed 
utilizing a current ILEA graduate as a part time employee for approximately 3 shifts a week.  
This would not make them eligible for insurance or other benefits.  It is the belief of the 
Marshal that they will have a candidate that is a current officer in another jurisdiction in 
the area fill the position.   The budget shouldn’t be impacted as workers compensation will 
cover the salary of the current officer who is recovering allowing his salary line item to 
cover the part time pay.   
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